

Peninsula Quilters Gazette

Volume XLI, No. 02 November 2018 Issue 479

Next Meeting • Wednesday, November 21 • 9:30am San Mateo Garden Center, 650 Parkside Way, San Mateo

www.peninsulaquilters.org/ • www.facebook.com/peninsulaquiltersquild/

President's Message

Thank you, Michele, for stepping in for me at the October meeting and for your presentation. "Honoring Our Own" is always special, and I'm sorry that I wasn't able to be there to hear your presentation and see the dresses. I am continually awed and amazed by the things our members, including you, create.

Speaking of awed and amazed, PIQF once again outdid itself with the huge display of creative and inspiring quilts. I was pleased that our Guild was able to participate with white glove service and with our opportunity quilt. Thank you, Michele, for the last-minute fire drill to get us included in the show and for handling the IVolunteer sign-ups; and thank you, Carol Stapleton, for all your work setting up, taking down, and managing the process in between! Most importantly, thank you volunteers, each and every one, for the many hours you spent showing quilts, telling people about our Guild, and selling raffle tickets. This work fulfills our mission on so many levels. And, it was fun! Now, it's time to "lather, rinse, and repeat" -- our pop-up quilt show and quilt-in at the San Mateo Event Center on November 9, 10, and 11 will give us another excellent opportunity to reach new people and tell them about quilts, quilting, and our Guild. Please come out to join us and bring a quilt or two that you'd like to show off.

I am looking forward to a wonderful 2018-2019, trying some new things and repeating the things we've liked best from prior years. Thank you to all of the new and continuing Board members who will make it happen!

Jess Millikan, President

Outreach Scorecard



| | October 2018 | Year to date |
|-----------------|-----------------|--------------|
| Neonatal Quilts | 22 | 22 |
| Shelter Quilts | 6 | 6 |

Judy Brumm, Outreach Coordinator

October Outreach Quilt Donors

Julie Curry, Grace Hardy, Leslie Lohmeier, Elaine Lindsay, Judy Brumm, Barbara Hall, Gale Green, Rita Leung, June Wallach, Linda Hester Andy Wolff, Frances Monroe and Lynda Carswell.

| PQ Calendar | | | | |
|---------------|--------------|---------|--------------------------------------|--|
| Nov 9 – 11 | Fri – Sun | 10:00am | PQ Pop-Up Quilt Show | |
| Nov 21 | Wed | 9:30am | General Meeting and Board Meeting | |
| Dec 19 | Wed | 7:00pm | General Meeting and Holiday Party | |

The November Board Meeting will convene 15 minutes after the General Meeting at the San Mateo Garden Center.



"Honor Our Own" October Speaker Michael Parry Future PQ Program
December 19, 2018
Christmas Party

November Speaker - Joy Lily -

Title: Fiber Goes to India

Website: http://www.joy-lily.com

November speaker, **Joy Lily**, describes her art as falling into the category "surface design." She is a silk painter, dyer, quilt maker and fabric printer. She says "my choices of imagery come from my deep respect for, and fascination with the natural world. I am continually surprised and delighted by the astonishing variety, beauty and fecundity of life around us. Shells, flowers and leaves offer endless choices of colors and forms to celebrate. I want to remind my viewers that our precious and diminishing ecosystems are also beautiful objects."

Bee Charitable Day

October 18 was our Bee Charitable Day. I would like to say," Thank You" to Kia Starmer, Mary Raftery and Linda Hester for chairing the event as I was feeling a little under the weather that day. A total of 3 quilts were tied and 11 quilts were delivered to Life Moves for the month of October.

Thank you to everyone who participated, made quilt tops, and machine quilted. Our quilts are not only keeping the homeless warm, but they also welcome the families into their temporary homes. Having our lovely quilts on their beds make their new home a little warmer and cheerier.

Judy Miyake, Bee Charitable Day Co -Coordinator

Bee Charitable Day Pictures







2018 Fall Quilters Retreat



Gale Green bestows her handiwork on Gustavo Valencia, Food and Beverage Manager at the Holiday Inn & Suites. Gustavo was deemed "quilt worthy" for his devotion to making our retreats run smoothly and keeping us deliciously happy at meal time. The aptly named "Barbara Room" was abuzz all weekend with thirty-one quilters churning out projects, charity quilts and UFO's. Barbara Hall and Sue Barizon will be checking out the March calendar for the 2019 Spring Retreat.







PENINSULA QUILTERS POP-UP QUILT SHOW AND QUILT-IN NOVEMBER 9, 10, 11, 2018 SAN MATEO COUNTY EVENT CENTER

PQ Volunteers are needed to work shifts making quilts and to display quilts

PQ Workers will receive parking passes Admission to the show is free for everyone Tell your friends and family!

Workers are needed for the following positions: Opportunity Quilt Table, Hostess, Piecing, Layering, Tying, Quilting, Binding, Labeling. Sign-up on iVolunteer.https://pq2012.ivolunteer.com/pqpopup2018

- Workers need to arrive 10 minutes prior to their shift.
- Bring your own snack, beverage, lunch. (Food is available in Expo Hall at the Harvest Festival)
- If you want to piece, bind, or quilt—please bring your machine and a walking foot.
- Each worker will have available one 6' table to display quilts on—bring your own table cover (sheet, tablecloth). Also provide your own label/artist statement as desired.
- Workers are responsible for transporting their own quilts and equipment—use a roller cart!

THANKS *** HAVE A GREAT TIME!!!

For questions, contact Julie Curry, Gale Green, Judy Miyake

ALICE'S LOVE EVENT FEBRUARY 8, 2019

This event is sponsored by the WannaBee Bee and through a generous donation from Harry (Alice's husband) and Andrew (Alice's son) Lam to honor our wonderful friend and 'bee sister', Alice Lam, who passed away in 2016. She loved for us to spend time together, enjoy good food, and generously give to others. So, this event reflects her giving spirit.

This year we are going to the Folsom Quilt show on Friday, February 8, 2019 (quilts, 18 vendors, and a great caterer). Details on time and where to meet the bus are being finalized. The price to attend is either 2 completed (i.e. pieced, quilted, bound) neo-natal quilts for Lucille Packard Children's hospital OR 1 twin size quilt top for Llfe Moves (the top will be quilted/tied at PQ Bee Charitable days, or you may quilt it yourself). To sign up for the trip give Margaret Conti your name, your e-mail address, and the name and phone number of an emergency contact for the trip. The price includes entry fee to the quilt show and lunch.

Alice's Love labels for your quilt(s) are available and will be at the PQ meetings (see Barbara Hall). When your neonatal quilts or twin quilt top is done, get Alice's Love quilt label(s), bring them to Show and Tell (when you write down the name of your quilt on the Show and Tell list, please also note that it is an 'Alice's Love' quilt), and check in with Margaret so she can mark you as 'paid'.

If you have any questions, contact Margaret Conti.

Peninsula Quilters Guild



ANNUAL HOLIDAY PARTY

Wednesday, December 19, 2018 7:00 PM

The Church of the Epiphany 1839 Arroyo Ave, San Carlos

Each guest is asked to bring a single plate with 8 servings (or more) of your favorite finger food. The choice is yours for this after dinner treat.

Sweet or Savory * Hot or Cold * Homemade or Store Bought

When you arrive, choose a seat for yourself at one of the festive tables hosted by the Decorator. Set your plate down and mingle with your quilting friends. When all seats are taken you will have 7 plates to share while enjoying each other's company.

Table Decorators do not need to bring a plate.

Wear your favorite holiday outfit and/or accessories!

If you would like to participate in the Holiday Gift-Exchange please bring a \$20.00 quilt-related wrapped gift.

Your Help is Needed to Make this a Festive & Fun Evening for All

Please email terry@pamstravel.net if you will:

Host and Decorate a table. Your choice of plates (china or paper), silver, napkins and decorations

Share your Holiday Quilt(s) to help decorate the walls. Please bring your quilt to the November meeting or email or phone for drop off/pick up.

Help to Set Up tables & quilts and Take Down when event ends.

Contact Terry Caselton with any questions 650-773-5756

PENINSULA QUILTERS GUILD GENERAL MEETING OCTOBER 17, 2018

The meeting was called to order by Past President Michele Parry at 7:02 pm.

Guests and new members were welcomed.

Minutes: The minutes for the September 19, 2018, General Meeting were approved as printed. **Treasure's Report**: Leslie Lohmeier reported that we have \$44,006 in checking and \$19,131 in our Vanguard account.

Corresponding Secretary Report: Jo Ann Damiano sent a get-well card to Loraine Strong. Presentation and Approval of the 2018-2019 Budget: Leslie Lohmeier presented the budget for 2018-2019. She pointed out that because we collected dues earlier this year, we have a smaller deficit than expected in 2017-18. There was a \$350 shortfall at the end of the year. Changes the board felt were necessary included a \$100 decrease in fair expenditures, and an increase in speaker fees. No money was spent on corresponding fees. No money was spent for material for the last two opportunity quilts because all of those materials were donated. We kept \$1000 for equipment, although we don't anticipate using it because we bought a new computer this year. The Board is discussing new fundraising possibilities for our guild. Leslie also thanked Carol Stapleton for adding a second workshop giving a boost to our income. The budget was approved by a unanimous voice vote.

Michele Parry informed the members of Loraine Strong's health situation and encouraged members who would like to reach to her to do so.

Announcements

Lori Atwood for our Annual Challenge Quilt: Thirty people participated in last year's red challenge. This year there is a challenge using the color blue. She will offer the required fabric tonight. The cost is \$5. The quilt is due in April and should be no larger than 36 inches by 36 inches. Julie Curry and Gale Green for the Pop-Up Quilt Show: Julie reminded the members the Pop Up Quilt show at the Harvest Festival will be held on November 9th through the 11th. All of the volunteer spaces on the 9th have been filled. There are many openings on the following days. A signup sheet is available at the back of the room tonight. Members can sign up on ivolunteer also. Information will be sent to those who sign up. Free entry to the fairgrounds, our building, and parking passes will be provided to volunteers (Members would need to purchase Harvest Festival tickets if they wish to enter that exhibit area.) The show will provide an opportunity for us to share what we do with the community. Our activities will include working on our donation guilts, a display opportunity for those who would like to show their work, answering questions about the quilting process, and selling opportunity quilt tickets. Members wishing to participate in sewing should bring their sewing machines and a walking foot. Members wishing to display their work should bring a cover for their 6-foot quilt display table. The shifts are 4 hours. Binding, quilting, hosting are some of the other activities volunteers can choose. Ruth Gilroy thanked Michele Parry and Arleen Powell for providing the rosters we received. Please let Ruth know if you have picked up a roster for another member. Ruth invited anyone who would like to sign the chain of love and best wishes for Loraine Strong may do so at the back of the room. A table has been set up with the materials to be signed.

Carol Stapleton thanked all of the members who volunteered at PIQF. A pair of readers was found on the floor under the booth and she can return them to the owner if anyone is missing them.

Carol Stapleton and Barbara Hall for the Alice Lam Event:

The Alice Lamb trip will take place on February 8,2019. A bus ride to the Folsom Quilt Show is planned. Eighteen vendors and a very popular caterer will be featured at the show. In order to participate, members must donate two neonatal quilts or one twin top. Barbara Hall requests that you pin an Alice

Lam label to the front of the twin top. Tops will be finished and labeled at Bee Charitable Day. These items are due no later than the January 2019 meeting. Members are asked to share their quilts and tops at show and tell. Please see Margaret Conti to reserve your spot, she is available tonight. See Barbara Hall for labels at the table in the back of the room.

Brigitte Aabye: informed the members of a fiber craft fair taking place at Red Morton Park in Redwood City. Flyers with information are available on the table in the back of the room.

Judy Brumm: Ten quilts where donated without the donor's names being recorded. Please see Judy if you donated one of these quilts. We would like to recognize your contributions.

Gale Green for Crush: The annual Crush Event was held on October 7th. \$22,000 was raised for My New Red Shoes. Crush will raise money for Parkinson's Disease and the event will take place on October 6,2019. Gale credits the success of Crush to the generosity of all the participating quilters.

Barbara Hall for the Retreat: There are available spaces at the Retreat this coming weekend. Any one who is interest please see Barbara.

Mary Raftery for Bee Charitable Day: Mary Raftery reported that Bee Charitable Day will be held at Hope Lutheran Church tomorrow. All are welcome. Set up begins at 9 am.

Show and Tell

Michele Parry - Halloween lighted wall quilt **Gale Green** - Too many to name!

Grace Hardy - Alice Love -Twin top, Multi color June Wallach - I Spy quilt, Scraps quilt

Anne Merics - Charity quilt **Debra Oliver** - Jacket

Jean Dail - Two baby quilts, One twin quilt

Nanette Campeau – Jacket, Butterfly quilt

Tracy Phillips - Sandpiper wall hanging Mary Raftery - Halloween placemats, Fall Tea

Towels

Julie Curry - Alice Love, Neonatal – Equinox, Twin bed - Paddle Wheel

Barbara Hall - Neonatal - Forever Bouquet, Hundreds of Hugs

Barbara Hall and Julie Curry For Challenge Quilts for the 2019 County Fair: The following challenges are offered:

- **1 Bee So Confused** offers the Best Use of a Panel Challenge. The perimeter should be no more than 240 inches.
- 2 Sandy Adger will honor Margaret Ann Niven with the Best Use of Green Challenge.
- **3 A Best of the Bay Challenge** will be held by the craft department of the Fair. It will be judged separately by the supervisory board of the Fair.

Michele Parry introduced the 2018-2019 Dragon Fly Opportunity

Quilt – The quilt was made and donated by the Saturday Stitchers. Elizabeth Allocco modified the Tula Pink pattern. Tickets will be sold to members at two morning meetings and two evening meetings throughout the year.

Arleen Powell reported 50 members and 2 guests were in attendance. Gwen Manttucci won the door prize.

The meeting was adjourned by Michele Parry at 8:15 pm.

Respectfully submitted by Jo Ann Damiano Recording Secretary(evenings)

Upcoming Workshops

"Spider Web Design" Featuring Jean Impey (<u>www.sewjean.com</u>)
Thursday, February 21, 2019 – Workshop Location: Always Quilting

The Spider Web design is an old quilt block sometimes called a String Quilt. In my one-day class, you will have enough time to make a pillow and then if you love the process, you can make the whole quilt. It's fun, it's creative, and you'll learn techniques that you will continue to use on other quilts you make. There is a \$12.00 Kit Fee which includes your own Plexiglass Kite-Shaped Template.



"Carol Stapleton Bag" Featuring Carol Stapleton Workshop Location: Sobrato Center

This is a 2-day class, 1 week apart. Thursday, March 21 and Wednesday, March 27 – Must attend March 21 to complete your bag on March 27.

Make your own Carol Stapleton bag in this 2-day class.

"The ABC's of Stitching Words" Featuring Sandra Bruce (www.sandrabruce.com)
Thursday, April 18, 2019 - Workshop Location: Sobrato Center

The ABC's of Stitching Words", will introduce you to how to create letterforms with your sewing machine using free-motion. There will be a variety of small projects offered in the workshop to practice writing with your machine, and if desired, make a little wall-hanging.

"Quilt as You Go" Featuring Carol Stapleton
This is a 2-day class, 1 week apart. Thursday, May 16 and Thursday, May 23 – Must
attend May 16 to complete your quilt on May 23. Workshop Location: Sabrato Center

Carol's creations stand out in style, expert techniques, and creativity. We purchased many tickets with a dream of winning Carol's glorious opportunity quilt, "An Exercise in Red." Many members expressed an interest in learning the quilt as you go technique that she used to create her amazing quilt. Carol will lead a workshop teaching this very technique.

"Architectural Quilts" Featuring Geri Patterson-Kutras (https://www.geripkartquilts.com) Thursday, June 20, 2019 - Workshop Location: Sobrato Center

The class is a lot of fun and participants create their own colorful cities, neighborhoods or villages. In this class we'll explore how to simplify your vision while learning how to identify those layers of interest and detail that make your work tell a story. No architectural experience required, just a love of lines, angles, color and a sense of adventure and fun! In this class I encourage each student to take the techniques that I demonstrate and make them uniquely their own. Geri does not teach to a pattern, each student uses skills they learn to create their own distinct visual stories.



WORKSHOP REGISTRATION 2018-19

Payment is required at time of signup. To register for workshops, go online on the Peninsula Quilters website using the link: https://www.peninsulaquilters.org/online-workshop-form

Direct logistic questions to Rose Erdozaincy at nberdo@aol.com. Direct content questions to Sandy Kelly at BlondAdvice@gmail.com. In your email subject line, put PQG Workshop and name of the workshop. If you are not sure who can answer your question send to both Rose and Sandy, they will ensure your question is answered.

- Workshops take place on the Thursday following a General Monthly Meeting.
- Please arrive 30 minutes before class to setup your sewing station.
- February class will be held at Always Quilting
- March, April, May and June classes will be held at the Sobrato Center

Upcoming Quilting Events

Oct 29 - Feb. 21 Alameda County Arts Commission Exhibit of EBHQ Quilts - This year, the exhibit will run from Oct. 29, 2018 - Feb. 21, 2019 at the Alameda County Administration Building, 1221 Oak Street, Floors 1 and 5, Oakland, CA (3 blocks from Lake Merritt BART). The show is open to the public during normal working hours, Monday-Friday. Be sure to take some time to see these wonderful quilts.

Nov 10 – 11 Pioneer Quilters Quilt Show and Sale- Saturday 10-5, Sunday 10-4. Admission \$7, children 12 and under free. Location: Roseville Sports Center, 1545 Pleasant Grove Blvd, Roseville Quilts, vendors, boutique raffle baskets, quilts for sale, door prizes, refreshments and lunch available.

Nov 16 – 18 Window of Imagination - River City Quilters' Guild Sacramento, CA http://www.rivercityquilters.org/quilt-show.html Email; quiltshow@rivercityquilters.org

Note: Additional guilting events can be viewed on the NCQC Calendar at www.ncqc.net



520 South 1st St., San Jose, CA 95113, 408-971-0323 <u>www.sjquiltmuseum.org</u>

Open Wed-Fri 12pm-5pm, Sat-Sun 11am-5pm, and 12-9pm on the first Friday of every month

OCTOBER 19 - NOV 25, 2018 Miriam at MOMA: Miriam Nathan-Roberts, Personal and Public SJMQT commemorates Miriam Nathan-Roberts, the late Bay Area art quilt pioneer. The exhibit includes several of her iconic works as well as quilts and personal articles never before shown. Nathan-Roberts was well known for illusions of 3D shapes on a 2D surface. Her later work was distinguished by striking, digitally-printed images. The title piece imagines a radical departure for the Museum of Modern Art in New York --- as a venue for art quilts.

OCTOBER 19, 2018 - JANUARY 13, 2019 Suture and Stitch: Mark Newport For Mark Newport, textile and skin are intimately connected. Physical proximity causes sweat and strength, dirt and fear, love and cologne to move from flesh to cloth indiscriminately. While cloth protects skin, either can be cut or torn. Stitches are the means to aid healing and measure the intensity of the wound. These works begin by cutting a hole into the cloth. The hole is then filled by weaving with needle and thread. The repairs are made using traditional textile darning and mending techniques learned from studying European and American mending samplers. Whether the area of repair is immediately visible or camouflaged, mending holes leaves a scar that speaks of vulnerability, intimacy, and futility.

Affiliates

Please support our affiliates by shopping and taking classes at their stores.

Remember to take your Guild membership card. as discount policies vary by affiliate.

Always Quilting, (650) 458-8580, 4230 Olympic Ave., San Mateo CA 94403 www.alwaysquiltingonline.com, info@alwaysquiltingonline.com

Bay Quilts, (510) 558-0218, 5327 Jacuzzi St. 3-C, Richmond CA 94804 www.sfBayQuilts.com, daveysally49@gmail.com

Bolt Fabric + Home 707-894-2658, 219 N. Cloverdale Blvd., Cloverdale, CA 95425 www.boltcloverdale.com, info@boldcloverdale.com

Broadway Quilts, (707) 938-7312, 20525 Broadway, Sonoma CA 95476 www.BroadwayQuilts.com, Gery @broadwayquilts.com

Cottage Yarns, (650) 873-7371, 607 W. Orange Ave., So. San Francisco CA 94080 www.cottageyarns.com, cottageyarns@sbcglobal.net

Creative Ps & Qs, (650) 572-2808, www.creativepsandgs.com, pernille@pernillequilts.com

Empty Spools Seminars, 5306 Springridge Ct., Fairfield CA 94534-4005 www.emptyspoolsseminars.com, info@emptyspoolsseminars.com

Pam's Path to Travel: Quilt 'n Cruise, (650) 773-5756, 2510 Dolores St., San Mateo CA 94403, www.pamstravel.net, terry @pamstravel.net

Ralph's Vacuum & Sewing Center, (650) 368-2841, 837 Main Street, Redwood City, CA 94063 www.ralphsvacnsew.com, info@ralphsvacnsew.com

Scruffy Quilts, (650) 274-0292, 11 37th Ave., San Mateo CA 94403 www.scruffyquilts.com, info@scruffyquilts.com

Serge • A • Lot, ((415)715-8405, 1949 Ocean Ave., San Francisco CA 94127 Sergelot @gmail.com

The Sewing Machine Place, (650) 697-isew (4739), 239 Broadway, Millbrae CA 94030 www.TheSewingMachinePlace.com, sewingmachineplace@att.net

Newsletter Information: Peninsula Quilters Gazette is published monthly. Cutoff date for submissions is the 25th of the month. Please email submissions to the Editor, with "Newsletter" in the subject line at: pq_news@yahoo.com. We need your input!

Peninsula Quilters: http://www.peninsulaquilters.org **WebAdmin**: webmaster@peninsulaquilters.org Peninsula Quilters Guild is a 501(c)(3) organization. All donations are tax deductible as permitted by law. Federal ID 94-2747778.

Names, addresses, phone numbers, email addresses included in Peninsula Quilters Guild membership directory and newsletters are intended to conduct business of the Guild only. Use of this information for commercial purposes, other solicitation, or purpose is expressly prohibited. Reprint Permission: Any guilt guild with whom we exchange newsletters may reprint articles from the PQ Gazette by adding the following credit line: "This article is reprinted from the (month, year) issue of the Peninsula Quilters Gazette of the Peninsula Quilters Guild, San Mateo, CA."

Peninsula Quilters Gazette PO Box 2423 Redwood City CA 94064 www.peninsulaquilters.org

FIRST CLASS MAIL

Bring to Next Meeting:

Your Name Tag LifeMoves/Neonatal Quilts Show & Tell